## Regular Monthly Meeting May 14, 1998

the regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 14, 1998, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the April 9, 1998 meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to accept the letter of resignation of police officer Shawn Hill

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to appoint Allan Nocera to the position of Chief of Police.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to appoint Officer Nick Ventura to the rank of Sergeant.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Schweinsberg to appoint Brandon Reamer to full-time Police Officer.

Motion by Rick Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to appoint Nick Ventura as the Emergency Management Coordinator.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Schweinsberg to approve 10 sewer credits, for Woodland Hills Phase IV.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Schweinsberg to approve the Schry Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

There being no public comment, motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer